
 

 

16 November 2017 – incident update 
Dear local residents and businesses 

We are writing to provide you with an update on the incident reported 
to the Environment Protection Authority (EPA) regarding the Goodlife 
gym on the corner of Payneham Road and Portrush Road.  

The EPA issued a clean-up order to the owner of premises of Goodlife 
Health Club at Payneham on 3 November to identify, delineate and 
undertake remediation of the affected area. 

The EPA has received clearance certificates from the Environmental 
Consultant who is satisfied that the asbestos contaminated material 
that was disturbed at the site has been removed from the site.   

The EPA is satisfied that the conditions of the clean-up order have been 
met and: 

• Results from the air monitoring and internal swab samples taken 
after the incident showed nil detection for asbestos 

• The EPA is continuing its investigation into possible breaches of the 
Environment Protection Act 1993 

SA Health has advised that incidental exposure at such low levels does 
not increase the health risk. People concerned about their health should 
discuss their individual concerns with their GP, while general health 
enquiries can be directed to the SA Health Public Health Information 
Hotline (08) 8226 7100. For questions relating to the incident please 
contact the EPA on: (08) 8204 2004 or email: engage.epa@sa.gov.au 
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